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Wilson Center Digital Archive Translation - English

  
Paris, September 30, 1969  
Dear Mr. President,   
  
in a separate letter I had reported my impressions about the prospects of
negotiations with the Chinese as a result of a meeting I had with the Chinese
ambassador this Saturday, September 27th. Since the conversation touched on other
issues of general interest, I will summarize here some of the observations of my
interlocutor that seemed particularly interesting to me.  
  
The Chinese ambassador had harsh words for the Soviet Union. He told me that the
USSR was a conservative nation, concerned with jealously managing its own wealth
without heeding the problems and needs of other nations, showing  no respect for
their independence or sovereignty, as was the case in Czechoslovakia.  
  
He also told me that the government of Moscow continues to practice, albeit with new
words and seemingly disparate topics, the same imperialist policy of the tsars.  
  
Moving to the United States, the Chinese ambassador used more moderate terms. He
affirmed, of course, that the Taiwan issue remains a serious obstacle to the
normalization of relations between the two countries, but he pointed out that there is
an ancient and traditional friendship between the Chinese and American peoples. He
even added that a century before, the United States' policy in China was very
different from that of the other "imperialist" powers. We know very well what the
historical value of these simplistic statements about the friendship of peoples is.
However, if their historical value is modest, their political meaning is not negligible.
The words of the Chinese ambassador confirmed once more that in the face of the
danger of a conflict with the Soviet Union, China seeks political space, wishes to make
new friends or at least neutralize old enemies and is ready to review some of its
positions. This stance may affect our negotiations.  
  
Believe me, Mr President, with sincerest regards,[signed]  
  
  
  
Hon. Professor  
Aldo MORO  
Minister for Foreign Affairs  
ROME  


